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DATE: November 20, 2009

TO:  All CUPE Locals, District Councils and Staff Representatives

Dear Sisters and Brothers:

On December 6th it will be 20 years since 14 young women were killed at the École Polytechnique in Montreal in what has become known as the Montreal Massacre.   This day has become symbolic in the fight to end violence against women and it is part of our collective struggle to end violence in the workplace, the home and the community.  In 1991, Canada’s Parliament declared December 6th a National Day of Mourning and the National Day to End Violence Against Women and as members of CUPE we ask that you take a moment to reflect on the events of that day.
To mark this memorial anniversary, CUPE Ontario with the support and initiative of the Women’s Committee has commissioned the enclosed poster, designed by Jenn Kuo a member of Local 1281.  We encourage every local to display this poster in a prominent place at their worksites and/or local union offices.  Please note quantities are available in French and can be ordered from CUPE Ontario at no charge (note: both English and French posters can also be downloaded from our web site at www.cupe.on.ca).  
Twenty years after the events in Montreal in 1989, women continue to be the target of violence in homes, workplaces, educational institutions and elsewhere.  Every year dozens of women in Canada are killed by men, many of whom are current or former partners.  Similarly every year tens of thousands of women and their children must flee their homes fearing for their lives.  
 Violence against women has been called the “most pervasive yet least recognized human rights abuse in the world.”  It knows no boundaries of age, race, culture, wealth or geography.  It has far reaching consequences for families and communities.  As has been noted by the United Nations Development Fund for Women gender based violence not only violates human rights, it also hampers productivity, reduces human capital and undermines economic growth. 
Yet the Harper government continues to block every avenue of funding available to those who would advocate for equality and freedom from violence for women.  
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While December 6th is a time to remember it is also a time to take action.  We must send this government a clear message that twenty years is too long and that we demand action now in the form of improved economic and social security for women, better support for women’s programs and services and an end to women’s inequality. 
We would also ask that all locals participate in the Canadian Labour Congress’ national postcard campaign entitled “20 Days, 20 Ways to End Violence Against Women” by clicking on www.canadianlabour.ca to send a postcard a day to the Prime Minister.  This is an effective way to send an important and vital message to this government about the urgent need to find solutions that will bring about an end to violence against women. 
In Solidarity,
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